Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of  meeting held on Monday 9th May, 2016 at 7.00pm   at the surgery

1.     Attendees and Apologies

Apologies were received from William and Don


Attendees: Dr Markham, Amanda, Ian, Gerald, Val, Yvonne, Adelaide and Mary

2.   Minutes of EGM meeting and matters arising
The minutes of the EGM had been circulated and were taken as read.

Gerald reported that the balance of the money owing to Striders and Strollers had been handed over several weeks ago and that the final amounts due to the Extend/Tai Chi groups had been handed over that morning.

William had given Gerald his letter of resignation

Ian thanked Gerald for his help in resolving the financial situation.

3.   Future of the PPG
· Future Officers of the PPG.

It was agreed that as the PPG now had no income there would be no need for a treasurer in future.

· What is expected of us by the Partners.

Dr Markham said that the doctors  had no expectation that the PPG needed to organise lots of extra curricular activities but would like the PPG to act as a critical friend in partnership with the surgery to provide the best possible service for the patients.

Amanda said that the document she had circulated in April about the contractual obligations gave a good idea of the scope of the PPG.  A copy of this is shown below.
Purpose:

Ensure patients and carers are involved in the decisions about the range, shape and quality of services provided by the practice

Innovative & proactive involvement of patients and carers through the use of proactive PPGs & 

to act on a range of sources of patient & carer feedback in order to improve the services delivered by the practice.

the role includes:

·         Being a ‘critical friend’ to the practice

· Advising the practice on the patient perspective & providing insight into the responsiveness &     quality of services

·         Encouraging patients to take greater responsibility for their own & their family’s health

·         Carrying out research into the views of those who use the practice

·         Organising health promotion events & improving health literacy

·         On-going communication with the patient population

Engagement is at a frequency and manner agreed with the group
Patient feedback can come from the PPG themselves, or Friends & Family, surveys including the national GP survey or in house - the aim being that the practice & the PPG agree on improvement that could be made to services & to act on suggestions for improvements, where the practice & the PPG agree.
· Future format of meetings

At the moment the PPG has a very small membership and ways of involving more patients were discussed.  

Dr Markham agreed that the doctors would try to enlist suitable new members .

Establishing a 'Virtual PPG' was also discussed.  Amanda will see if it is possible to email patients via the medical system to promote this.  Recruiting patients while they waited for their 'jabs' on Flu Saturday was also suggested.

· Frequency of Meetings

The possibility of returning to holding meetings every other month was discussed.

Ian felt that it might be better to hold meetings monthly this year or at least until we had decided on how the PPG would work in future

· Use of email.

We need to look into the possibility of having an email address just for the PPG. There would need to be an automatic response of some sort to ensure patients did not expect  replies about medical problems.

· Website

Ian was proposing to remove the link to Striders and Strollers, Extend and Tai Chi on the PPG section of the website but include mention of the groups under Solihull Active.  Val will email Anne, Jenny and Wim to explain.

· Revised Constitution.

Ian is planning to draft a revised constitution which he will circulate to members by email.  He would like this to be discussed at our June meeting

 4.   Surgery Update
· The new Tuesday am 'commuter clinics' which start at 7.00 am and provide 25 appointments via 4 doctors and 1 nurse are proving extremely popular.  They are still being trialled and it is possible that in the winter when its dark in the mornings there may be more Saturday appointments instead.

· Amanda was very grateful to Adelaide and Mary for helping her draft a survey.

 5 .   AOB
· Amanda has organised a talk by Anne Devrell about Dementia friends on Tuesday 17th May between 1 and 2 pm in the surgery waiting room.  Places are limited so patients will be asked to book places.

· The CQC are inspecting Dorridge Surgery on Friday 13th.  Ian and Val have agreed to be there at midday  as patient representatives 

· Ian is helping Amanda revise the practice leaflet

6.    Date of next meeting  .
Monday 13th June – (as nominated earlier in the year.)

Mary and Adelaide gave their apologies for the  June meeting.
